
Dear Board of Supervisors, 

 

We live on Mill Creek Drive, just one street south of Travis Swithenbank’s proposed major 

subdivision on Nameless Lane (Case S_2017-0003). At the hearing on April 8, 2021, the Coastal 

Permit Administrator approved the Boundary Line Adjustment (Case B_2017-0043) despite the 

feedback of many neighbors requesting its denial, including our own letter of support for 

Concerned Neighbors of the Cleone Community (CNCC) submitted at the time. We strongly 

disagree with the CPA’s ruling and fully support Dr. Bill Schieve’s appeal to the Board of 

Supervisors.  

 

We request your thoughtful consideration of the legal objections brought by attorney Colin 

Morrow in the appeal, and urge you to act in favor of reversing the Boundary Line Adjustment 

decision handed down earlier this year. The two applications - Boundary Line Adjustment and 

Major Subdivision - work hand-in-hand. They are not separate in their intent nor their final 

consequences and it is imperative that the Board of Supervisors take everything into 

consideration.  

 

As residents of Cleone, we urge your support in our efforts to protect our neighborhood. A 

Boundary Line Adjustment in order to build a major new development on Nameless Lane is 

definitely not in the best interests of your constituency; it jeopardizes not only our safety and 

security, but threatens the natural beauty, quiet, and essential character of our rural 

neighborhood. It is imperative that the Board of Supervisors works for the health and well being 

of our community, keeping in mind our diminishing water resources, increasing fire danger, and 

the preservation of biodiversity in our dwindling open spaces . 

 

Thank you for your consideration, 

 

Yolanda B. and Bruce A. Fletcher 


